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AN ACT
INSTITUTIONALIZING THE RIGHTS OF GOVERNMENT SERVICE 
INSURANCE SYSTEM (GSIS) MEMBERS, PROVIDING THEM ADDITIONAL 
REPRESENTATION IN THE GSIS BOARD, AND FOR OTHER PURPOSES

EXPLANATORY NOTE

Republic Act No. 8291 or the Government Service Insurance System (GSIS) Act of 1997 was 
enacted to expand and increase the coverage and benefits of GSIS members. Despite the 
provisions stipulated therein, GSIS is continuously hounded by complaints from members 
due to its failure and inefficiency to provide the benefits for its members. These complaints 
include the undue delay in the processing and delivery of the members' benefits; alleged 
inefficiency in updating members' records, non-posting or delayed posting of premium 
remittances causing underpayments or non-payment of dividends, and non-deduction of loan 
remittances; and problematic issuance of an E-Card Plus and implementation of Claims and 
Loans Interdependence Policy (CLIP) which appears to be very onerous as it affects housing 
loans and retirement benefits of members.

One of the leading complaints against GSIS came from the public school teachers who were 
labeled as "delinquent members" per records of GSIS, despite the fact that payments for their 
loan accounts and GSIS premium contributions are regularly deducted every month from 
their salaries and these deductions are reflected on their monthly payrolls.

In view of the foregoing considerations, the proposed bill seeks to protect and promote the 
welfare of our government employees. It institutionalizes the rights of GSIS members, 
including the right to courteous and responsive service, right to information, right to GSIS 
benefits, right to expeditious processing of claims, and right to be heard.

This law also increases the composition of GSIS Board of Trustees to include the Secretary 
of the Department of Education and the Chairman of the Civil Service Commission. This 
increased representation will hopefully provide teachers and other government employees 
better opportunity to air their concerns and effect solutions to their problems.

Approval of this bill is therefore earnestly requested.
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